


































































































From: Mary Ames
To: Katrina Kool
Subject: Exception for Outdoor Merchandise Display, 1200 Duval
Date: Tuesday, May 21, 2013 12:26:10 AM

Dear Ms. Kool:

I am emailing these written comments to you because I will not be able to attend 
the relevant Planning Board hearing on May 23, nor will I be able to reach you by 
phone in the next two days to clarify the question below with regard to the proposed 
Exception for Outdoor Merchandise Display -- 1200 Duval Street.

I have owned the property at 1218 Duval Street for more than 24 years and was 
also a retail merchant, renting space at 802 Duval, in the 1980s and '90s.

I have read, and would like to comment on, the above referenced Exception; but I 
could not determine from the application or staff report exactly where the four 
display carts would be located during business hours.  The report says, "on the 
eastern side of the store adjacent to the store windows facing Duval Street."

If that means the northeast (Duval Street) side of the building, along the 
public sidewalk, I object strongly to the Exception on the following 
grounds.  

Placing carts along the Duval Street sidewalk would violate each of the three factors 
used to favor the granting of an Exception.  Specifically, such a display would 
a)  not be in an interior courtyard or a space specifically designed for use by outdoor 
merchants, 
b)  not be compatible or in visual harmony with the character of the neighborhood.  
Owners and merchants along upper Duval Street have gone to great pains to keep 
the neighborhood visually elegant and uncluttered with outdoor displays of 
merchandise or makeshift signs.
c)  not have a substantial setback from the public right-of-way to mitigate the visual 
incongruity.

In addition, the exception would be disfavored under items (2)b and c, because the 
display would be visible from the most heavily used public sidewalk in Key West and, 
at busy times, the carts would likely cause a blockage of the sidewalk and an unsafe 
spilling out of pedestrians into the street.

I do not object to the exception if the display carts will remain on the 
proposed brick pavers on the southeast (Atlantic Ocean) side of the 
building at all hours of the day and night.

Thank you for your serious consideration of my comments, and for forwarding them 
to the Planning Board in a timely way.

Sincere best wishes,
Mary Ames
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